
Testimony of a Public Hearing of the Town of Union Planning Board held relative to Special 
Use Permit for Development in the Floodplain at 4101 Watson Boulevard on April 12, 2022, 
at 7:56 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: Members present: L. Miller 

S. McLain 
T. Crowley 
K. Rose 
C. Curtin, Alternate 

 
Others present: Marina Lane 

Rick Materese 
Anthony Lorefice 
Jon Stone 
Scott Winner 
Peter Stanko 
Barbara Stanko 
Matt Leach 
Nick Schupp 
Kasey Krause 
Alan Moyle 
Mark Gaskill 
Dan Loiselle 
Mike Dwyer 
Sue Dwyer 
Ti-Shawn Williams 
Arianna King 
Francesco Carpentieri 
 

 
MS. MILLER:  We will open the Public Hearing, and I will read the public notice.  

The Town of Union Planning Board will conduct a public hearing relative to development 
in the 100-year floodplain at 4101 Watson Boulevard (Tax Map # 142.07-1-9.1).  The 
Town proposes upgrades to the existing flood control pump station with a new sump pump, 
and a new back-up generator with station controls elevated above base flood elevation.  
All development in the 100-year floodplain requires a special permit.  
 
The public hearing will take place on Tuesday, April 12, 2022, at 7:00 PM or thereafter in 
the Town Board Meeting Room on the second floor of the Town of Union Office Building 
located at 3111 East Main Street, Endwell, New York.  The application is available for 
review in the Town of Union Planning Department during normal business hours. 
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Individuals with special needs requiring accommodations may contact the Planning 
Department at (607) 786-2926 at least 24 hours prior to the scheduled public hearing.   
Lisa B. Miller, Chairperson 
 
 
MS. MILLER: Does anybody have any questions or comments?   
 
MR. MATERESE: I probably should have mentioned this during the last one.  While we 

will build the structures as quickly as we can, the word on the street is 
that the actual generators may not be placed for almost a year 
because parts have been back ordered that far.  So if somebody says 
what’s going on?  That’s what is going on.  I just thought I would let 
people know that it’s going to take awhile. 

 
MS. MILLER: Thank-you.   Anything else? 
 
Public Hearing concluded:  7:58 p.m. 
 
 
 
I, CAROL M. KRAWCZYK, do hereby certify that the foregoing transcript of a Public 
Hearing of the Town of Union Planning Board is a true, accurate, and complete transcript 
of my stenographic notes/tape taken at the above time and place.  
 
 
_______________________________________ 
 

   CAROL M. KRAWCZYK 


